Norwell Pathway Committee - March 11, 2008  

Attending:  Betsy Jackson, Sally Turner, Anne Staples, Kevin Cafferty, Dick Twigg, David Osborne, David vose, Scott Raeside, Christine Josti, Todd Thomas.  Guests: Helen and Lou Quinn

7:04 Chairman Vose convened the meeting.

7:05 3/11 Agenda accepted as presented

7:06 2/26 minutes accepted as submitted

7:08  Donovan Area. Member Turner described the walk taken by some committee members on 3/08. Of some concern are the wet areas which go on for quite a distance. Member Ivas noted that similar areas exist on the Jacob Pond paths and are covered with boards. Donovan area might be taken care of in the same way.  3 distinct areas will be located on a map and proper procedure will be determined. Re: a bike path :  Member Twigg noted that state funding would require a 10’ width and if a bike path is established it must be continuous.  General consensus that the area is more conducive to a walking path. We need to choose a network of destinations where a network of bikepaths could connect chosen areas.  E.g., a parking area at Circuit and Pleasants Sts. could be a starting point. Another option is connecting the high and middle schools, eventually adding a Wildcat Rd. connection. Member Twigg offered that it is possible to get to the Donovan area along school property, installing a 10’ path and proceding along the book to a crossing bridge across Wildcat Brook  at the easterly point of the Donovan property.  Other discussion involved getting school and private owner agreement, imbedding pipes for runoff, the necessity of meeting state and federal standards re: width.  Acquisition of some privately owned land might be preferable to trying to obtain easements.  Paving certain privately owned areas raised additional issues. General agreement that a clearly marked map showing proposed trails, wetlands with specific needs for development is necessary to present to owners and abuttors.  Member Ivas offered to work on this and Member Twigg will scan and print. 

7:38 Questionnaire  Members Turner, Staples and Hill developed the document, taking questions from the Master Plan survey, open space survey and member suggestions. A better map will be inserted, giving respondents space to indicate where they would like the pathway to go.Amendments to the original document included adjustment of age ranges (#2), insertion of rollerblading, elimination of skiing (#6) , What concerns, if any (#9), omitting #10, adding Old Oaken Bucket Rd. and Norwell Ave. to #11 .  Distribution/Public Awareness   Town meeting, Backpack school “mailing”, Mariner publicity, Recreation Dept. quarterly mailing.  School distribution will be cleared through the Superintendent’s office.  Collection:  Library, Schools, Fax   Second draft will be available at the next committee meeting with a May 12th goal (Town Meeting) for public distribution.

8:07 Greenway Initiative  Good Norwell presence.  Wompatuck is at the heart of this plan and there will be problems trying to incorporate the 1996 Norwell plan into this.  E.g., trying to connect from Grove St. to Main St..  Different scenarios of connecting and networking to Wompatuck were discussed.  Options include going  North on Jacob's Lane to Prospect Street, south to Loring Dr. then left onto Edgewood Pk. At the end of Edgewood can be the "trail head" to the Hatch lots that connects to Grove Street . Such suggestions will be offered to the Greenway committee.

8:13 Rt. 123/Lower Main St.  Chairman Vose questioned if we should introduce ourselves to the Land Acquisition Committee, a subset of the CPC.  General question as to how to go about getting matching funds and state funds for our project.  

Member Raeside shared points from his meeting with Paul Foulsham.  25% design has been submitted to MA Highway.  Right now, funding looks doubtful and, if passed over, won’t be considered for quite a while.  Selectmen are still sensitive to sidewalk resistance of a few years ago.  We need to rally support for our vision.  Discussion ensued re: the current plan, our role in raising awareness and promoting our cause, perhaps soliciting testimony from residents of towns such as Wayland, Lincoln as to the success of pathways that exist there.  The reponse of MA highway will be issued in 2 weeks and we will proceed from there. 

Members studied maps of lower Main St., proposing options that might appeal to owners – meandering paths going behind stonewalls, Member Twigg suggested that we might draft a letter to the selectmen offering some alternatives to their design, demonstrating that we understand what needs to be done and expressing our willingness to work with them.  Important to resolve our issues before Town Meeting. 

We must examine the walks from Turner’s Lane to Harbor Lane, listing impediments to what we want to do, deciding then what is feasible. Bike lane, meandering lane, 5’ sidewalk, curbed.  State might fund 60% of the cost.  Member Raeside will head up the Lower Main St. subcommittee.

Proposed walks on Saturday, 3/15 and Sunday, 3/16 – come up with suggestions for the town, especially if the state rejects the first proposal.  

8:57 Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Jackson, Secretary

